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RIBBLE VALLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
REPORT TO POLICY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE 

  Agenda Item No  
 meeting date:  28 JULY 2009 
 title: HOME START 
 submitted by:  DIRECTOR OF RESOURCES 
 principal author:  TRUDY HOLDERNESS 
 
1 PURPOSE 
 
1.1 To consider the extension to the contract between the Home-Start Pendle & Ribble 

Valley and Ribble Valley Borough Council. 
 
1.2 To provide committee with a year-end report for Home-Start Pendle & Ribble Valley 

2008/2009. 
 
2 BACKGROUND 

 
2.1 Home-Start schemes provide emotional and practical support to parents with at least 

one child under the age of 5, who are facing difficulties, enabling them to cope with 
the pressures they are facing and reduce the potential for family crisis and 
breakdown. 

  
2.2 In November 2007 a report was submitted to this committee informing members of 

the closure of Home-Start Ribble Valley on 31 October 2007, after it had struggled to 
obtain the funding to continue. 

 
2.3 Prior to the committee meeting, Councillor Sherras and the Director of Resources 

met with East Lancashire PCT representatives and Christine Fish from the Hyndburn 
and Ribble Valley CVS. 

 
2.4 The PCT were keen to resurrect Home-Start Ribble Valley in some form and had 

some funding available. Various options were discussed and the PCT promised to 
look at these in more detail and have discussions with Lancashire County Council to 
ascertain their support for Home-Start within Ribble Valley. 

 
2.5 In July 2008 a service level agreement (SLA) was agreed between East Lancashire 

PCT, Ribble Valley Borough Council (the commissioners) and Home-Start Ribble 
Valley (the Provider) for the period 1st July 2008 and 31st March 2010.  

 
2.6 The purpose of the agreement was to authorise the funding contribution to the core 

costs of Home-Start Ribble Valley by the Commissioners to provide those services 
as detailed in the service specification.  

 
2.7 The Commissioners and Home-Start Ribble Valley agreed the sum of £28,100 for the 

delivery of the core services broken down as follows: 
 

 East Lancashire Teaching Primary Care Trust - £25,000 
 Ribble Valley Borough Council -  £3,100 

 
2.8 In May 2009 an end of year report for 2008 / 2009 was received for information, a 

copy of which is attached at annex 1 
 

DECISION 
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3 ISSUES 
 
3.1 The existing jointly commissioned contract with RVBC and the East Lancashire PCT 

ends on 31st March 2010. 
 
3.2 The East Lancashire PCT would like implement a new contract from April 2009 to 

March 2012 to bring it inline with other Home-start contracts and have uplifted the 
grant of £25,000 by 1.7% to £25,425.50. 

 
3.3 They have drafted a service specification for the new contract, which has been 

implemented due to the new Voluntary, Community, Faith, Sector contracting 
guidelines. It would be attached to the current SLA template, with no changes made 
to the SLA apart from the period and funding amount with the added uplift. 

 
4 RECOMMENDATION 
 
4.1 Approve the implementation of a new contract from April 2009 to March 2012. 
 
4.2 Agree to uplift the grant of £3,100 by 1.7% to £3,152.70 in line with East Lancashire 

PCT. 
 
 
 
 
 
SENIOR ACCOUNTANT 
PF29-09/TH/AC 
 
17 JULY 2009 
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